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Environmental Complaint No:  
EC-040-CKRKTW20210430_01_C076 

Details of Complaint 

Complaint (EPD ref.: K10/RE/00009724-21) was 
received by Environmental Protection Department on 
26 April 2021 and referred by Gammon Construction 
Limited on 30 April 2021. The complaint related to the 
noise concern was detailed as follows: 

- Complainant said that noise from the construction 
activities at the site near Grand Waterfront 
caused noise nuisance to nearby residents on 
Sunday. 

- Please ensure the works fulfill the relevant 
environmental legislation and conditions 
stipulated in the valid construction noise permit. 
Please ensure the noise mitigation measures 
proposed in the approved Construction Noise 
Mitigation Measures Plan are fully and properly 
implemented for the purpose of reducing the 
construction noise impact of the construction site 
affecting the NSRs in particular Grand Waterfront 
and Hang Chien Court. 

- Please take necessary environmental measures 
to minimize the noise nuisance. 

 

Details of Investigation and findings 

As the complaint was received by the Environmental 
Protection Department on 26 April 2021 and notified 
that the noise problem happened on Sunday, therefore, 
the construction works conducted on 25 April 2021 
during the restricted hours will be investigated. 

As reported by the Contractor, no construction works 
were conducted on 25 April 2021 during restricted 
hours. 

A valid Construction Noise Permit (CNP no.: 
GW-RE0074-21) had been granted from EPD to cover 
the operation time of powered mechanical equipment 
(hereinafter PMEs) during the restricted hours by 
different groups and conditions. 
 
As reported by the Contractor, no PMEs were used on 
25 April 2021 at the site during the restricted hours. 
 
It is considered that the related noise nuisance was not 
caused by the project. However, the Contractor was 
reminded to implement the mitigation measures 
properly to comply with the terms and condition under 
the valid CNP during the works conducted during the 
restricted hours. 

Closed 1 40 

Notification of 

summons 
-- -- -- 0 0 

Successful 

prosecutions 
-- -- -- 0 0 

 


